Worship Calendar for 25th Sept – 2nd Oct

Details of all groups can be found in the Church Magazine

Sunday 25th Sept Harvest Festival

10.00am Morning Worship led by Philip Peacock. Music led by Richard

Spurr.

6.30pm Evening Worship led by Philip Peacock and Kieran Metcalfe.

Music led by the Band.

There will be a retiring collection on Sunday 25th Sept for RETRAK.

<u>Harvest Festival</u> <u>Sunday 25th September</u>

We will be collecting non-perishable food items for:-

Chelwood Foodbank – who are specifically asking for sugar, milk, coffee, cordials, tinned soup, tinned fruit, tinned veg & toiletry items.

Wellspring – tinned items

Stockport Without Abuse- tinned items

as well as having a retiring collection for RETRAK.

Monday 26th Sept

Tuesday 27th Sept

10.15am CAMEO

1pm Banners

7pm Reflective Worship

Wednesday 28th Sept

10.45am Toddlers

Thursday 29th Sept

10.30am Baby Chat

2.30pm Network - Trinidadian memories - Joan Houghton.

7.15 pm Scouts

Friday 30th Sept

 $10.30 am\ Tiddly winks$

7.30pm Focus – 'The Mystique of Cuba' – Richard Spurr

Saturday 1st October

Sunday 2nd Oct

9.30am for 10.00am Taste

10.00am Morning Worship led by Margaret Parker and Alison Gunn. Music

will be led by Richard Spurr.



6.30pm Evening Worship will be led by Louise Gough and Rick Price. Music will be led by the Band.

Cheadle Hulme Methodist Church

Church Office 0161 485 1605

Monday, Tuesday, Thursday Friday 9am – 2pm
Website: www.chmc.org.uk
Church email: chmc145@hotmail.com

Circuit website: bramhallwythenshawemethodists.org.uk

Charity Registration No. 1130718 Minister: Rev Philip Peacock

Pastoral Worker:- Raymond Francis email:layworker@hotmail.com

Notices for Sunday 25th Sept 2016

A prayer before worship

Come, ye thankful people, come, raise the song of harvest home; all is safely gathered in, ere the winter storms begin.
God our Maker doth provide for our wants to be supplied; come to God's own temple, come, raise the song of harvest home.

Please pray for those leading our worship (see back of notices)

If you would like someone to pray with you after the service there will be a member of the Prayer Team in the Prayer Space at the back of church.

Quiet Room before worship

From 9.15-9.45 and 5.45- 6.15 each Sunday, Room 2 will normally be available for quiet reflection, personal preparation for worship, and for anyone to pray for those leading worship.

Raymond Francis will not be working this week.

If there are any pressing pastoral concerns please let Philip Peacock know rather than Raymond.

Shoe boxes

Shoe box leaflets are now available for collection from the Narthex. Please start collecting your items to give to Network or pack your own box. Boxes will available for 40p each from the office from 5th Sept. Please return the boxes by Sunday 16th October.

Bible Study Group. September change of date.

The group meets again on Thursday 29th September, 1.30 - 3.00 pm. (At Church). Everyone is welcome, as we continue to look at the inspiring letter to the Hebrews. We are now up to Chapter 7 and that enigmatic man, Melchizedek.

Praying about the continuing Refugee Crisis

The informal meeting to share information and to PRAY about Refugee matters will now be on a monthly basis.

It will be on the "First Monday" of each month, 10.30 am, at Les & Wendy Turner's home.

The next meeting will be on Monday, October 3rd.

Everyone is welcome, even if you've not been able to join us previously.

Styal clothing

Thank you for all the clothes donations for Styal, they do not require any more for the time being.

The $\underline{4^{th} Sunday clothes collection}$ will not take place as the refugees have now been moved to another area. The Thank you

'A Circuit Retreat Day will be held on Saturday 15th October at Gawsworth Methodist Church from 10am -3pm.

It will be led by Rev Katy Thomas and Rev Louise Gough and will provide space for quiet reflection and contemplation using ancient ways of praying with Scripture and art. There will be space too for a short walk and time to chat over packed lunches.

Booking is essential as places are limited to 35 people. To book a place please contact Catherine Clowes at the Circuit Office by emailing: bwcircuit@gmail.com

HELP!

We've started "Soup and a Roll" on the third Wednesday of each month, in response to a desire that Friendly Food should not completely die.

However, I have very few volunteers to make the soup for us and <u>won't be able to continue</u> this outreach to the "Toddler Mums" without some more support. If you could make soups every second or third month please contact me SOON! Jenni Hardman

The October magazine will be ready for collection from Fri 30th Sept.

On **Sunday October 9th** (at 10am) Rev Philip Peacock will be preaching on the theme of **Mission Shaped Thinking**.

Following the service, you are invited to meet together over a light lunch to consider how we can include this thinking into the life of CHMC. We will finish by 1.15 pm.

Events at Cheadle Hulme Methodist Church

Please see the enclosed leaflet of all the groups which take place on church premises. Sunday 2nd October

Wedding Fayre promoting Cheadle Hulme small businesses. 2pm – 4pm. Free entry

News from the District

26th Nov: Creative Retreat Day

With artist Lesley Sutton. 10.30am-3pm at Nazarene Theological College. Cost £20 pp inc. lunch & materials. Register online at:

www.nazarene.ac.uk/creativeretreat2016

Nazarene Theological College:

Dene Rd., Didsbury, Manchester M20 2GU Tel: 0161 445 3063

Bramhall Methodist Church are looking for a FULL TIME LAY PASTOR

Further information and application pack contact: Philip Berry philip@bramhallmethodists.org.uk Closing date: 17 October 2016 Interview date: 31st October 2016 Start date: January 2017

You are invited to attend the

District Methodist Women in Britain Autumn Meeting at Central Hall, Oldham Street, M1 1JQ. Tuesday 18thOctober 11am for 11.30am start.

More information on the main church notice board.

MHA Handsworth,

9 West Road, Bowden Autumn Fair Saturday 15th October 2pm – 4pm

3Generate is 25-27 November 2016 at PGL Liddington, near Swindon

3Generate: Synod Presentation available at:

www.tinyurl.com/3genprezi

The annual children's and youth assembly of the Methodist Church, has grown in size again this year and, with this growth, there is a need for a large number of volunteers! In particular we need over 60 youth and children's workers to support the 11-18s age stream, we need 20 people to act as stewards, 20 to help with registration, others to help pastorally with the 8-11s, a few for admin, a few to help with first aid. Please encourage as many people as you can to consider becoming part of this fantastic event and give some time to supporting our young people. You can find all the details at www.methodist.org.uk/3generate 3Generate reaches out to the children and young people of the Methodist Church and offers time to think and consider, to listen, to worship, to be with and to encourage our children and young people as they speak out within the Church. If you want any further details, please email logistics lead, Chris Parker (parkerc@methodistchurch.org.uk) or Volunteer Coordinator, Matt Collins (matt-collins@live.co.uk).

2nd **Sunday Collection for Foodbank** Our next collection for **Chelwood Baptist Church's Foodbank** is TODAY. All donations will be gratefully received but if we can especially provide tinned meat and fish that would be great. If you are unable to bring groceries cash donations are also very gratefully received. Items will be taken on Tuesday.

3rd Thursday

The next meeting of this group will take place at the home of John Harrington on Thursday 15th September commencing at 10am and finishing at noon. We will be listening to Malcolm Duncan and Anne Carver speaking from Exodus 4 v 1-20 & 5 v 1. These were the main speakers at this years Spring Harvest held at Minehead. Please feel free to come and join us. We have a drink, watch the DVD of the talk and then chat about it.